
Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time, September 4, 2022 

Dear Parishioners,   
 Well the month of September has finally arrived.  With its arrival, we 
know that summer vacation is completed, school is in session, and our parish pic-
nic is a memory of the past.  But before we dismiss our parish picnic, I just want 
to say that for some reason, this year’s picnic had a differing atmosphere about it.  
The crowds were amazing, the food was delicious, and the service all around was 
very warm and welcoming.  To all who contributed to the success of this parish 
picnic, I can’t thank you enough.  I know that my workers at my bratwurst tent 
made our endeavors like a fine well oiled machine.  And I can’t thank them 
enough.  But most of all, I again thank our chairpersons who made this picnic the  
great event that it was.  All the planning, coordinating, and preparing, were re-
flected in the entire evening.  So again my special thanks to Randy and Amanda 
Martin, James and Kari Weisenberger, Teresa and Brian Baker, and Jeremy and 
Sarah Stegeman.  My hats off to each of you.  And I ask our parishioners that if 
you see these co-chairs around, please thank them for their efforts.  But the overall 
success is due to the parishioners of St. Peter for their time, efforts, and treasures 
toward this annual event which brings the best out of St. Peter parishioners.  A 
special thank you is extended to our Boy Scout troop who helped to tear down and 
put away on Sunday morning.  What a great joy to see them working together for 
the good of the parish.  My personal thank you to all of you for making our picnic 
such a wonderful experience for guests and parish families.   
 We are beginning the preparation for a new RCIA process.  This process is 
the Church’s preparation for people who might be interested in learning more 
about the Catholic faith and perhaps after a period of time and grace, open to join-
ing the Church at Easter.  We usually meet on Tuesdays, from 7:00-8:30 p.m. in 
the Martha Jane Room next to the cafeteria of the Church.  If you are interested or 
know of someone who might be interested, please give us a call at the rectory and 
leave us the name and telephone number.  Remember that all of us have a role in 
the evangelization process in our Church.  Encouraging people to join this process 
is one way to help in this evangelization role.  So if you know of someone who 
might be interested, please let us know of their interest but also let them know that 
you were recommending them to us.   
 One of the blessings that we have here at St. Peter Church/School is a 
strong scouting program.  This program that instills strong values, promotes valu-
able virtues, and in the process forms strong leaders for the future has been around 
since the 1950’s.  Those who have been a part of our scouting program have gone 
on to be strong citizens of today.  In order to continue this rich tradition, we are in 
need of parents who will step forward and take the leadership roles especially in 
our Cub Scout program.  And so we are having a Parent’s only meeting on Thurs-
day, September 8th, at 7:00 p.m. in the Martha Jane Room to discuss the future of 
our Cub Scouts.  We encourage our parents or other interested adults to come to 
this meeting and discuss the plans for the future.  Your input is important but 
more important is your interest especially with your time and talents.  Please come 
to this initial meeting.  As far as training is concerned, this will be freely given 
and will be shared with any interested party. 

Next Meeting       
 

September 11th 
Miniature Golf 

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

Drop Off & Pick Up at Upper Moorman 
Bring money if you want a snack  

from the concession stand.  
All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

To Be Determined - This Fall 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:30-8:00 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt! Please check Facebook for updates.   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

September 5-11, 2022 
 

5. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Luke Mayfield 
6. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Rock J. Gauthier 
7. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   David Oakley Sr. 
8. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Dick Olps 
9. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Dorothy Davis 
10. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Otis Mckenna 
10. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Dave Stegeman 
11. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Karen Wiewel 
11. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
11. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
   Edward F. Evans 

 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  
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Week of September 4, 2022 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 
Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 
Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

Parish Office Closed Monday 
   The Parish Office will be closed on Monday, September 
5th for Labor Day.  

 

Baptism Class - Monday, September 12th 
   St. Peter will offer its next baptism class at 7:00 p.m. on 
Monday, September 12 in the Parish Office. Expectant par-
ents welcome. Call the Parish Office for reservations at 222-
3155. 
 

Tuesday Morning Ladies Bible Study 
Topic: Symbolon Part 2: The Catholic Faith Explained- 
“Living the Faith”.  
When: Every Tuesday starting September 13th – November 
22nd  
Time: 8:30 am–9:00 am - social, study will start at 9:00 am 
and end by 10:30 am.  
   If interested in joining this study, please contact Gina 
Bergman at 217-430-6080 or g.bergman@cospq.org. 

 

Adoration Chapel Hour That Need Filled 
   Lift your minds and hearts to God by spending some time 
in the Adoration Chapel. 
   The following time is open for you to say yes to the follow-
ing hour:  Thursday 1 am to 2 am. 
   Please call Mary Voorhis at 217-653-3127 or call or text 
Gina Wolf at 217-257-9966.  
 

Marriage Enrichment 
   The Marriage Enrichment team is once again offering The 
Marriage Course. We will meet on the following dates from 
5:30-7:00 p.m. in the St. Peter cafeteria: September 25th, 
October 2nd, 9th, 23rd, 30th, November 6th & 13th. (Note: 
we will not meet 10/16 due to S’More fun event!) Childcare 
will be provided. If you are interested please call the parish 
office. If you have any questions, please contact George or 
Betty McDonnell at 217-779-7960. If you are unable to at-
tend one of the weeks, don’t worry. It is very easy to make it 
up on your own if you wish. We look forward to seeing you! 
   Additional details: The cost of the program in $10 per cou-
ple and includes a workbook for each individual attending. 
You do not need to be a parishioner to attend.  
 

Men’s Cursillo #355 
   Men’s Cursillo #355 will be held September 15-18 at the 
Franciscan Retreat Center located at 1909 N. 18th Street in 
Quincy.    Cost of the weekend is $165.00 with lodging and 
all meals provided. A partial monetary gift to defray the cost 
is available if needed.  
   For more information or to receive an application please 
call Dwight/Barb Seeley at 217-224-5615 or go to 
www.quincycursillo.com and “applications” and print one. 
 

Theology on Tap | September 6| Fr. Arisman 
   Grab a quality brew as we hear from our presenter, Fr. 
Arisman from St. Francis Church, and share in Christian 
Fellowship at the Quincy Brewing Co. Doors will open at 
6:00 PM come on in, grab drinks and a seat! The talk will 
begin at 6:45 PM. The talk will be followed by Q&A then dis-
cussion at the tables. If you have any questions, please con-
tact Ginny Fuentes at faithformation@blessedscs.org 
 

Septemberfest Parish Picnic  
   Septemberfest, Saturday, September 10th from 5:00-
11:00 pm at Blessed Sacrament. Great Food, Cold Beer, 
Silent Auction, Live Music 6:30-10 pm, Kids Games and a 
Bounce Park.  

Picnic Thank You! 
   We would like to thank all of our volunteers for all their work 
at our picnic this year! We appreciated all your help. Special 
thanks to Boy Scout Troop 5 and their leaders, Chris Stegner & 
Laura Dighe.  

 

Social Concerns Collection 
   Social Concerns is collecting canned chicken, tuna, mac & 
cheese, peanut butter, jelly and canned fruit this weekend, Sep-
tember 3-4 for the 1st Sunday collection for the Ladies of Chari-
ty. Containers will be located in the Narthex. Thank you!  

 

Coffee & Donuts and Blood Pressures Next Sunday 
   Please join us next Sunday, September 11, after all Masses in 
the cafeteria for Coffee & Donuts and blood pressure screen-
ings. It will not be held this weekend because of Labor Day. 

 

St. Veronica Guild 
   The St. Veronica Guild will meet Thursday, September 8, in 
the Lower Level of the rectory at 8:30 a.m., making prayer 
shawls & blankets for those who need to feel the love of Jesus 
in a time of need. All are welcome, please join us! 
 

RCIA Program 
   If you or a family member is considering the Catholic Faith, 
please join us in our RCIA program. The program started in Sep-
tember. Wonder no longer, come find out what the Catholic 
faith is all about. Classes are on Tuesday evenings 7:00 to 
8:30pm, in the Martha Jane room, beneath the church. Contact 
the parish office at 222-3155. You will be glad you did. 
 

How About Joining the Choir?  
   If you are seeking a rewarding, new way for deepen your faith 
and engage in stewardship, this is the place for 
you!  Rehearsals for St. Peter Chorale begin on Wednesday, 
September 7 at 6:30 pm in the parish music room.  All are   
welcome!   
   For more information, or to join, contact Monica Scholz, Direc-
tor of Music, m.scholz@cospq.org, 217-214-0131. 
 

Chaddock’s Rose Tea 
   Chaddock Children’s Foundation cordially invites you to join 
us at our annual Rose Tea.  The ‘garden party’ will be held Sun-
day, September 11th at 2:00 p.m. on Chaddock’s Front 
Lawn.  Light refreshments, a performance by Chaddock’s Choir, 
and the Harry and Carlene Geisler ‘Friend of Children’ award 
will be presented to the Executive Director and Board of the 
Quincy Children’s Museum at the event.  Donations are wel-
comed but not required.  Please RSVP to 217-592-0329 or 
dsmith@chaddock.org.  We look forward to seeing you there!   
 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Amy Seibert  
~Hunter Hildebrand ~Isabella Benner  ~Julie Eftink 
~Natalie Meyer ~Theresa Althoff   ~Steve Hull 
~Rose Hockgraver ~Bonnie Haubrich  ~Mike Creek                  
~Alden & Joyce Shipp ~Norma Johnson   ~Ted Kemner  
~Jim Steinkamp   ~Joan Wilson                ~Jack Terford  
~Priscilla & Bill Morrison ~Daniella Kendrick  ~Jo Buckley 
~Kathy Schuckman          ~John & Barb Meyer  ~Judy Domme 
~Ken & Barb Wolf ~Donna Schutte           ~Anonymous  
~Evelyn Garrett                 ~Mark & Diane Zoller  
~JoAnn Schaefer ~Valerie Fox Ortball   ~Michael Mason 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

MENU 
Monday:  Labor Day 
Tuesday: Breaded chicken/
bun, French fries, corn, fruit.  
Wednesday: Sloppy joe/bun, 
baked chips, mixed vegeta-
bles, fruit. 
Thursday: Ham/cheese roll 
up, baked chips, carrots, fruit. 
Friday: French bread pizza, 
marinara, green beans, fruit. 

                                                                        THIS WEEK 
 
 
Monday, Sept. 5:  No School—Labor 
Day 
 
Tuesday, Sept. 6:  
  
Wednesday, Sept. 7:  8:30 a.m. 
Children’s Mass 6th grade leads. 
 

Thursday, Sept. 8:  
 

Friday, Sept. 9: 1st Quarter Mid-
term—reports will be sent home 
Sept. 16th. 

 
DO YOU KNOW WHO OUR AMAZING TEACHING STAFF IS? 

 
Preschool:  Mrs. Kristin George (3-yr-old) &  
                  Ms. Carmen Griffith (4-yr-old) 
Kindergarten:  Mrs. Susie Eaton (KN),  
             Mrs. Sandy Gallaher (KS), & Mrs. Emily Riese (KW) 
1st Grade:  Mrs. Cheryl Sowell (1E) &  
             Mrs. Lori Bertram (1W) 
2nd Grade: Mrs. Emily Mellon (2N) &  
             Mrs. Becky McCutchen (2S) 

3rd Grade: Mrs. Pam Hagerbaumer (3E) & Mrs. Cindy Brown (3W)  
                 & Mrs. Amanda Miller (3W & full time substitute) 
4th Grade:  Mrs. Cris Weckbach (4E) & Mrs. Denise Hufendick (4W) 
5th Grade: Mrs. Maggie Erd (5E) & Mrs. Michelle Haskins (5W) 
6th Grade: Mrs. Brooke Stratton (6E) & Mrs. Debbie Miller (6W) 
7th Grade/8th Grade:  Mrs. Stephanie Factor (7-102), Mrs. Elise Hanafin (7-103),  
               Mrs. Amanda Martin (8-101) & Mr. Tom VanderBor (8-104) 
Music:  Mrs. Sara Reeder 
P.E.: Mr. Ryan Shinn 
STEM:  Mrs. Nicole Genenbacher  
Academic Specialist:  Mrs. Maria Mast 
School Counselor: Mrs. Whitney Stanford 
Title 1: Mrs. Donna Goerlich 
Reading Recovery:  Mrs. Linda Rodemich & Mrs. Maria Mast 
Elective Teachers: Mrs. Stephanie Weis, Mrs. Gina Obert, Mrs. Evelyn Garrett, Fr. Leo,  
             Fr. Samples, Mrs. Lisa Goughnour & Mrs. Jen Foust 
     If you would be interested in teaching a cooking class or any other elective to our 
7th/8th grade students please contact Mrs. Chris Reichert at c.reichert@cospq.org. 
      We are extremely blessed to have such an amazing group of educators. Thank you for 
your continued support for St. Peter School. 

 

STEM Lab 1st Birthday Bash  

Families mark your calendar for a  

special event occurring in the back  

parking lot on  

                Thursday, September 15th from 6:00 – 8:00p.m.  

     Come celebrate our first year of having an outstanding STEM lab.  One of the highlights 

of the evening is the Planetarium Sky Dome from St. Louis which will take you on a journey 

through our universe. It is an inflatable planetarium which you enter to see a star filled sky. 

Another highlight is to discover all the places Ziggy, our Stem mascot, went this sum-

mer.  From those family posts of Ziggy, one lucky family will win a Science Center family 

membership for a year!  The evening will also include a birthday snack, VR googles, Robot-

ics, and STEM projects to make the event fun for all.  Students/Families will also be able to 

sign up that evening to win engineering kits and Carter gift cards.   
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Mark Your Calendar 
 
 
 

Mon. September 5: Parish Office Closed 

 

 

Tues. September 6:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

 

Wed. September 7:  Ladies Cursillo 1:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer 
      Room 
  PSR Opening Mass 6:30 p.m., Church 
      

Thurs. September 8:  St. Veronica’s Guild 8:30 a.m.,  
     Lower Level Conf. Room 

  Cribbage 1:00 p.m., Martha Jane Room 
    

Fri. September 9:   
 

 

Sat. September 10:   
 

 

Sun. September 11:  Coffee & Donuts after all Masses  
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Fr. Leo’s column continued.. 

 

 This Monday, September 5th, is Labor Day and 
a national holiday.  One of the things for which we can 
be grateful is our freedom to work.  And in this freedom 
to work, we then are able to take pride in our accom-
plishments and our efforts.  Labor or work is God’s gift 
to us for which we need to thank Him day in and day 
out.  So with thankful hearts we will gather on Monday 
at 8:00 a.m. for a Mass, thanking God for the gift of  
labor.  Please join us! 

 

 Just to let you know that you will be receiving a 
survey in the mail or by email and we ask you to re-
spond to it.  These surveys help us to respond more   
effectively to the concerns of our parishioners.  In other 
words, your comments help us to do a better job in the 
things that we do.  So we need your feedback and ask 
you to respond  to it.  Thank you in advance. 
 

 

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:   A girl, who was 
not quite four years old, was alone in the house when 
the phone rang.  She answered it and was told that Mr. 
Brown was calling.  “I’m sorry, no one is here.  Can I 
take a message?” she said. 
 Mr. Brown replied, “Certainly.” 

 After a pause, Mr. Brown heard, “Ok, I’m ready.  
Who did you say this is?” 

 Mr. Brown replied, “Mr. Brown.”  

 “How do you spell Brown?” the little voice 
asked. 
 “B-r-o-w-n.” 

 A long pause, and then, “How do you make a 
B?” 

Parish in Action 
 

—Mass Servers— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time but can 
Signup Online for Weekdays and Weekends 
   

 
 

   

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
 

 
 
 

 Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected $190.00 

 
WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 August 28 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $1,035.75 $8,483.55 

Regular Collections $26,955.20 $254,490.29 

Annual School Fund  $44,381.00 $104,859.21 

Holy Days $71.00 $1,026.00 

Totals $72,442.95 $368,859.05 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $288,000.00 

Difference $40,442.95 $80,859.05  

Survey Says: I am Coming 
   The time is coming to tell us about what you like about our parish, what concerns you, and how we can 
improve. And in our upcoming parish survey, you will have just the place to tell us. 
   Over the next week or so, every registered household will receive a parish survey in the mail and/or email. 
You can also go to our parish website, www.cospq.org, to fill out the survey. We ask that you take time to 
read through it and respond to each question. 
   To help our parish become better and spiritually stronger, we ask for your feedback. Thank you in advance 
for your participation. 

   PSR Teachers for the 2022-2023 School Year 
Deacon Jeff Wolf, Gina Wolf (PSR Coordinator), Cindy Archer, 
Kathy Obert, Sandy Gallaher, and Becky McCutchen (Ronda 
Wand not pictured)  
   Come and Meet the PSR Teachers at 6 PM and join us for the 
PRS Opening Mass on September 7 at 630 PM. ALL ARE WEL-
COME.  There will be a short parent meeting after mass in the 
church and the children will be with there teachers for a short 
time. 
   First PSR class in the school will be September 14th at 630 
PM.     Please get your registration forms in now so that the 
teachers will be prepared. 


